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GRANITE BAY FL YCASTERS Calendar of Events 
P.o. Box 1107 Including Fly of the Month 

Roseville, CA95678 

OFFICERS 
President Bill Carnazzo 663-2604 June Slow Water Caddis 
Vice President Rob Ferroggiaro 791-0887 
Secretary Gary Allen 783-4334 
Treasurer Greg Rowe 791-0787 12 7: 30 PM General Meeting 

DIRECTORS 13 Shad Outing 4:30 PM, Sailor Bar, American River 
Through 1997 Robert Tamson 967-3033 14-15 Bear River Work Day 
Through 1997 Vern Stubbs 663-2801 19 7:00 PM Board Meeting 
Through 1998 Terry Eggleston 729-5341 
Through 1998 JohnHogg 823-9744 July 
Through 1999 Ron English 677-7169 
Through 1999 Jenne English 677-7169 
At Large Walt Dombrowski 652-5204 10 7:30 PM General Meeting 
Past President Wayne Dahl 726-1584 17 7:00 PM Board Meeting 

COMMITTEES 26-27 Bear River Work Day 
Annual Dinner Rich Brown 797-0309 
Bear River Project Jim Coleman 885-4128 
Casting JohnHogg 440-8267 August 
Casting Pond Project Tom Klinefelter 363-6634 
Conservation 
Editor Bruce Bartholomew 983-7719 14 7: 30 PM General Meeting 
Salmon & Steelhead Rick Radoff & 624-2107 21 7:00 PM Board Meeting 
Education Program Frank Stolten 725-6894 23-24 Bear River Work Day 
Co-Fishmasters Issac English 677-7169 

Nick English 677-7169 
Morgan Thalken 482-3440 

Fly Tying Bill Carnazzo 663-2604 _ ® Computers I GBF Home Page Brian Staab 983-1674 
Gatekeeper Jim Bennett 988-2428 
Golden Trout Vern Stubbs 663-2801 
Historian Warren Schoenmann 725-2542 "Uncompromised Quality, Incomparable Value" 
Librarian John Bergman 227-7302 
Merchandising Drake Johnson 784-1670 
Programs Robert Tamson 967-3317 John L. "Dusty" Deryck 

Public Relations Frank Stolten 725-6894 
Owner 

Raffle Terry Eggleston 331-5258 3791 Luneman Road, Placerville CA 95667-8937 
Refreshments Terry Wasserman 677-7189 (916)621-1222· Fax 626-7850 • Internetdusty@basix.com 
Youth Counselors Jeanne & Ron English 677-7169 
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club, and how we can continue to increase the benefits of club 
membership. We expect to report about the key conclusions early this 
summer. 

Thanks to everyone who filled out a survey. We had very strong support, 
with about two thirds of the members participating. I know we'll get some 
great ideas. 

Fundamentals Clinic 
Completed 

by John Hogg 

GBF completed its Fundamentals casting clinic on May 3rd. Attended by 
an even dozen students, the agenda included rollcasting, false casting, the 
pickup/laydown cast, and line handling techniques. The day was intense 

with instruction lasting from lOam to 3 pm, and afterward a few stalwarts 
switched from yam to steel and angled for a few of the pond's inhabitants. 

One day being hardly enough to really get immersed in flycasting, I hope 
some of the students can attend the casting clinic that will be conducted on 
June l.If this clinic is well attended, we will be encouraged to offer them 
on a regular basis. 

I want to express my appreciation to Bill and Judy Carnazzo for the use of 
their pond, (one cannot imagine a more beautiful and appropriate setting 
for fly casting), and a huge thank-you to all the coaches including Bill, 
Walt Dombrowski, Rick Radoff, Tim Ritchie, and Frank Stolten. 

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 
June, 1997 

Well, summer has definitely arrived. This trout season should, by all 
indications, prove to be outstanding. And, the good news is that the Upper 
Sacramento is rapidly rebounding from the eco-disaster caused by the 
gross negligence of the railroad. The wild fish are strong, growing, and 
healthy. Yes, the river has rearranged itself but take that as a challenge. 

I'd like to extend a special thanks to Sturmer White for the able assistance 
he has provided in many respects this year. His help with the instruction 
was invaluable in the Intermediate Flycrafting Seminar during April and 
May. As many of you noticed, he staffed the new "help desk" at both the 
April and May general meetings. We have received many positive 
comments on this new meeting feature, which is designed to help new and 
veteran members with those nagging fly angling questions. 

Program suggestions are needed for the balance of the year. Robert 
Tamson, our program chair, had to resign the position so that he could 
devote more time to fishing. I've spoken to a member who is willing to take 
over the position as of September, but we need help until then. So any 
suggestions will be appreciated. Feel free to call me or Rob Ferrogiaro. 

Speaking of Rob, he and Jeanne English will be tabulating the results of 
the survey, which will be presented to members at either the June or July 
meeting, whenever time has permitted them to complete their work. 
Preliminarily, many interesting and valuable suggestions and comments 
were generated. Many of these will undoubtedly find their way into 
implementation after consideration by the Board. Thanks for your help and 
participation. 

We also need volunteers to take over the conservation chair seat, and the 
, raffle chair job. Please consider these jobs, and call me if you are 

interested. Newer members and junior members are especially invited to 
volunteer! ! ! 
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During May we had a number of successful actIVitIes. John Hogg 
conducted a casting seminar, attended by a large group of enthusiastic 
water-floggers. By the end of the long day, the group's skills had improved 
100%. We also held the hrtermediate Flycrafting Seminar, attended by a 
dozen members. By the end of this four-session seminar, these tyers skills 
had visibly improved to the point where their dry fly wings were mounted 
properly, and they ceased crowding the head. 

Finally, it was decided to cancel the club picnic since there appeared to be 
little interest judging by the small showing of hands at the May meeting. 
Instead, the "one fly" contest will be (was) held May 17th at Cameron Park 
Lake, with a picnic there afterward. 

Go forth and rip some lips!!! 
Thanks, and .... 

See ya on the creek!!! 
Bill Camazzo, Pres. 

SHAWN BATES 
Owner 

POOL PRO 
Service • Supplies • Repairs 

8585 Meandering Way 
Antelope, CA 95843 (916) 729-2451 

Membership 
By Rob Ferroggiaro 

Please welcome our new members joining in May. We're glad to have you 
as members! 

Gary Jacuk 
Jon Evans 
Bob O'Neal 
Tom Martin 
Sandy Martin 
Phil Meyer 

I've noticed that a lot of our new members are looking for people they can 
fish with. If you're a club member looking for a fishing partner for an 
upcoming trip, why not introduce yourself to a new member at one of the 
general meetings? 

Member Opinion Survey 
by Rob Ferroggiaro 

Your board is always interested in feedback or suggestions from members, 
and we encourage anyone to attend our board meetings. They are held on 
the third Thursday at 7:00 P.M. in the club house. Since we consistently 
have over 100 club members, the board also has been looking for ways to 
make it easier for members to provide input as we set goals and direction 
for the club. With this in mind, a member survey was conducted during 
April and May, seeking three types of information. 

1. Feedback about the relative importance and effectiveness of our 
current activities 

2. New ideas that members would like to see implemented 
3. Member profile information to find out more about the make-up of our 

membership 

The information from the survey will be summarized and will serve as very 
important background for upcoming discussions on future direction for the 
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Outings 
One Fly-Contest 

The One-Fly Contest was held on May 17 at Cameron Park Lake. Only 
nine people entered the contest. They were divided into three teams of 
three. More club members showed up later in the day. The team of Issac 
English, Bill Carnazzo and Vern Stubbs swept first place due to Issac 
locating a school of crappie at the end of the contest. Bill Hogg captured 
big fish honors with a 12 inch bass. Because of the heat that day the 
contest was called at 12:30. Following the contest there was a picnic 
where the usual lies and excuses were exchanged about the fish caught, 
lost or never hooked. 

Shad Outing 

Friday, June 13, will be a shad outing at Sailor Bar. The club will be 
fishing the upper Sailior Bar area. Get our those shooting heads and 
practice up your double haul. The fish are in the river as I write this and 
ready to strain your tackle. Pink has been the hot color at Rossmoor. 

'All AlIVarcis 
• T,ophillJ . rIll"".. • r ·Shu" • II." . J.c~e ' • 

• CII,'om Nam".g' • AI"I1' 
• Cullom L.pel rill. • Kerch.,ns 

• aroup VIScounl, • Ollc.h. 1I1c . 
• rOUfllOGO rlllNTEO ON AlAlOS r ANYJ "/NIl . 

7335 n,,,,,,,b,,c~ l"n" 
CillU. /I"'gh,,. CA 9562 I 

f10lJElIr SA/IT II 

Ow"nf 
(9'61129·0~C~ 

From the Editor's Desk 
Bruce Bartholomew 

Deadline for the Leader is the Saturday following the third Thursday of the 
month. Send articles for publication to Bruce Bartholomew, 336 Prewett 
Drive, Folsom, CA 95630. Articles can also be faxed to me at 983-7719, 

, but let me know before faxing because I don't always leave my computer 
on. 

The Leader is accessible on the Internet at: http://www.calweb.com/-gbfJ 

'CUSTOM EMBROIDERY . ... ,.' .- , ... , . '"_._ ..... . 

sUNDANcE =-:acn 
STITCH 

uu",.",. Custom Wholesale 
Embroidery I I caps, Shirts, Jackets and More. 

I . Lowest Prices aIQund. . I 
I Clubs, Resorts, Guides. Outflllers, I 

. Stores, Etc. r We compere anywhere in Ihe USA I 
Call tor Estimate· Fax your Design. I ellenl rerererices available upon requesl. I 

~ ~
' . (916) 62&3044 . 

• ' . ' FAX (916) 6264549 r • 

. _.............. 0.-- .. 

(f) DON HILL 
Custom Built Driftboats 

Specializing in Plans 
Kits • Fiberglass Boats 

Guide Service • Flyfjshing 
Driftboat/Raft Training 

~ 
WEST£~ """"EA GUICO 

'""""""" 

Don Hill (54!) 747·7430 
6690 Main Street 1-800-878-5488 
P.O. Box CC FAX: (541) 747-7474 
Springfield, Oregon 97477 E-mail: donhil1@dhdriftboats.com 

http://www.dhdriftboats.com 
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FL YTYING CONTEST 
Pattern/or April Contest: "Slow Water Caddis", featured in 
May Leader. 
Contest rules: Don't be reluctant to submit your entry. Ask for a 
critique if you want help, or what the winning fly has that yours 
does not. 

+ judging will be during the meeting 
+ winner announced just before program 
+ winner gets a new fly box 
+ each entrant gets free ticket on which name and 

phone number are printed 
+ tickets are deposited in a sealed box each meeting 
+ drawing held at annual picnic 
+ winner gets $100 gift certificate at fly shop of 

choice 
+ fly must be tied in accordance with instructions 

from the Leader (right or wrong, and irrespective of whether you 
find another version of the pattern in a book somewhere), in order 
to keep the playing field level. The judges need to make a choice 
based on a single pattem. 

+ there are two classes: (i) those who have won the 
contest three or more times, and those who are acknowledged 
experienced tyers; and (ii) those who have not won more than three 
times. Separate boards and separate prizes are provided for each 
group. 
May Winners: Category (i): Ryan Jablonski (Ryan is 
banished to Category ii henceforth); and Category (ii) Ron 
English. Get those flies in the contest!!! The $100 gift 
certificate is there for the taking ... who couldn't use that?? 

Wayne Eng 
Licensed Fly Fishing Guide 

Cabin for rent. Sleeps up to six people 
Call for river conditions 

(916) 235-4018 

5356 River Avenue 
Dunsmuir, CA 96025 

FLYTYER'S 
CORNER 

BY 
BILL CARNAZZO 

June, 1997-
Mike Mercer's Z-Wing Caddis 

Last month we featured the "Slow Water Caddis", an adult caddis pattern. 
This month's fly is designed to imitate the emerging insect, rising from the 
bottom. It is an altemative to the LaFontaine Sparkle pattems, and should 
be fished with a "rising" action. In stillwater, it can be stripped in short, 
quick strips. Thanks to Gene Kaczmarek of the Mission Peak Fly Anglers 
club, whose bulletin this fly was also featured 
Materials 
Hook 
Thread 
Back 
Body 
Rib 
Wing pads 
Thorax 
Instructions 

TMC 2457; #12-16 
Brown 6/0 or 8/0 
Turkey tail 
Dark olive antron dubbing 
Chartreuse thread 6/0 
Ginger Z-lon 
Peacock her! 

1. After attaching thread, tie in turkey tail just beyond bend of hook. 
This will become the back. The strip should be about 1/8" wide. 

2. Tie in chartreuse thread for rib, at same spot. 
3. Dub the body forward to about 1/3 shank length behind eye. 
4. Pull turkey strip forward and tie off at forward end of body, 

forming the back. 
5. Rib over body and back, using 6-8 tums of the chartreuse thread. 
6. Tie in the Z-lon tufts at an outward angle from each side of the 

body. They should extend no further than the rear of the body. 
7. Tie in three strands of peacock her!, and form a chenille. Now 

wrap a nice thorax to just behind eye. 
8. Form small thread head and whip finish. 

Enjoy, and see ya on the creek. .. ! !! 
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I haven't been to Pond 3 yet. 

Without attending the May meeting I never would have found out about 
these ponds. What a nice added bonus hearing Sturmer's mini-seminar and 
finding some new fishing spots. 

~~ ~ /-':!,ffi:"_ 
--- -~.~ --=-. ;;- ~-- :--=-:- l_:~~==-_==:~::?=----

OPPfj'}( SAC! I ~:t 
GREA T TROUT-~ 
ON TITE FLY! 
FLY FISII THE SCENIC UPPEn 

SACRAMENTO RIVEn 
nUNSMUIR, CA 

30 ~ ill.ES OF CA Tel I N' REI.EASE \VA TI:RS 
- , 

CALL 1-800-FLY-FSlIN 
TOI.I. FREI! RI!COROED REPORTS 
TRADITIONAL TEO FA Y MEn 10f> 
UNITIlEAM NYMl'lliNG Cl.TWCS 

.. YEARS urrER SAC EXPERIHNCH 

liON RABUN, LICENSED GUID'~ 
Til" BIS Ed Fish Soc iety 

4310 DUNSMUIR AVENUE 
DUNSMUIR, CA 90025 

SHOP (916) 235-2869 

Ted Fay Fly Shop 

LOCATED AT THE GARDEN HOTEL 
(916) 235-4805 

JOE KIMSEY 
916) 235-2872 HOME 

Information Profile Now Available on World Wide Web At:. 
http://www.ffa.comlTZltedfayltedfay.html 

p 

"Largest Inventory In The Sacramento Area" 

+ 

We feature the most complete selection of 
fly ftshing and fly tying equipment ever 

assembled in the Sacramento area. 

Classes featuring fly tying, fly casting, 
rod building, and entomology. 

Travel with us to Alaska, Argentina, 
Baja, Belize, B.C., Christmas Island, 

New Zealand and more. 

2654 Marconi Ave. Sacramento, Ca. 95821 ph.486-9958 
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AMERICAN FLY ~ISHING (0. 
presents the 1stANNUAL 1991 

~ "",SR SHAD 'rOll 
~G ,~.~".,~, .r . .~ It fJ ... . . ",~ ... -~ ,. ,,'ij:.'''' 

.~ ~~ JJ~'. > ~ •• 'n .,: .~::';.!~1 ~ _ . ~ 
~ ~,,:""~~"'~'~ ~ 
~ MAY 15 -JUNE)O ta 
~ ~ •• ~ p FLY FISHING H P 

~ CATCH, PHOTOGRAPH & RELEASEI ~:::; .: --- -----to benefit 

SAVE THE AMERICAN RIVER ASSOCIATION 
All profits will be donated to SARA. 

WIN PRIZES donated by 
Scott Rods • Patagonia • 6auer Reels 

Redington Rods • Teton Reels • 6uck 6ags 

MEN'S· WOMEN'S • JR'S CATEGORIES .ca· 
Registration Fee: $15. JRs. $10. ~ 

Includes Tournament T-shirt. tape measure and roll of Konica film. 
All shad must be caught on a fly, measured. photographed & released. 

Complete rules with registration packet. 

For more details. call 916/483-1222 or 800/410-1222 
Registration required at 

MERICAN FLY FISHING CO. 
:352:3 Fair Oaks Blvd. Sacramento Corner of Fair Oaks and Watt 

(Just one block from the AMERICAN RIVER!) 

An Added Bonus 
Bruce Bartholomew 

At the May meeting Sturmer White gave a little mini-seminar on bass 
fishing before the meeting. At the end his seminar I struck up a 

. conversation with Sturmer about local bass fishing spots. Sturmer was 
kind enough to tell me of three local ponds which I shall simply refer to as 
Pond 1, 2 and 3. Sturmer would probably be happy to share there location 
with club members, but they really can't stand the pressure of people 
taking fish more than the occasional fish out of them. Hence, I will not be 
disclosing their location in this article. 

Pond 1 is shallow. The weeds were either right up on the surface or close 
to it when I was there three weeks ago. I was only using a popper because 
of the weeds. Fishing was slow until I got down to the far end of the pond 
in the tree stumps. There I caught a few small bass. Several bluegill 
sucked my popper under, but were too small to hook. Working my way 
back up the pond and casting towards the shore I noticed a very large fish 
way back in the weeds, almost at the bank's edge. Now most of my 
poppers don't have weed guards, and casting them where this bass was 
was an open invitation to snag up without a weed guard. Rummaging 
through my fly box I found the biggest bass bug I had that had a weed 
guard. Tying it onto the leader using a loop knot, alSO shown to me by 
Sturmer, I cast across the weeds to the bank. Slowly I crawled the fly off 
the bank and across the weed bed. After moving about a foot the weeds 
seem to boil up and the bass struck. Since I didn't manage to horse the 
fish out of the weeds all I can say was that it had some big shoulders. 
More casts across the weeds yielded a few smaller bass, but nothing of the 
size of the one that got away. 

The following week I went into Pond 2. There were two other float tubers 
using spinning rods and small spinners. They were catching an occasional 
fish, but no bass of any size. I started out with a bass popper, working the 
shore line and weed beds in the middle of the lake. I was getting a lot of 

i ' strikes, but they appeared to be small bluegill. After about an hour I had 
to concede that I wasn't going to catch any large bass. Off came the bass 
bug and on went a small bluegill popper. In the next hour I caught several 
bluegill, some 10 inch bass and several long earred sunfish. 
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